 
Minutes of Meeting 
Tuesday 28th June 2016 Lenswood Primary School
Meeting opened: 7:40pm
Chair: Susie Green
Present: Graeme Schultz, Chris Grant, Malcolm Drew, Susie Green,  Karen Darrie, Peter Stafford, Danny McMahon, Bob Kellet, Graham Wosley (president Bowls Club), Leah Kennewell, Alison Mason, Cam Stafford. 
Apologies: Jo Shaw, Rose Milton-head, Gary and Sharon Mt Lofty Ranges, Rob Hall, Caroline Chaplin, Margaret Fry.

Minutes of previous meeting: Moved GS, seconded DM that minutes be accepted. Passed with correction of name spellings: Susie Green, Leah Kennewell.

Reports on Actions from previous meeting
Danny McMahon gave a report and presented a table of his investigations into funding and costings.

· toilets: has a builder willing to do a quote to refurbish {simpler than a rebuild}.

· gazebo: 7x5 pergola cost ~$8000 at cricket club with some concreting still to be done.

· information sign at park ~ guessing around $2000

· drinking fountain – don't know yet

· change of name to Lenswood Centennial Park – minimal cost

· change of date on road signs – minimal cost

· Lenswood remediation of bush land– a Grant application for $1000 has been submitted to the Lions club for native plants and silhouette

· Lenswood Centennial Apple Core – not yet assessed

· facilities at Oval – suggest the sporting clubs can apply for funds for improvements there.

Next step: pull together the ideas we want to run with as a package to present to AHC. Danny to do.

Main ideas for the park works settled upon:
· refurbish the toilet as disabled friendly, with a drinking fountain and a roof extension

· establish a heritage walking trail with silhouettes – chopping, Aboriginals at camp fire, miners, farming, vineyards, vegetables, family and community. ~ 8 to 10 silhouettes. 

· no gazebo, but park benches and tables instead

· info sign

We should speak to a representative of the Peramangk traditional owners. Cam offered to make an approach. 

Potential dates for Community Picnic in October: First weekend is the long weekend. Second Sunday in October is Bathurst. Suggest 15th or 22nd Oct 2017. 

Correspondence
Mark Buckfield – AHC Manager Built and Natural assets. We sent a letter on the 4th May asking for permission to clean up land at Lenswood, responded 2nd June that handing on to Chris Jansen who will get back to us. 

DEWNR – indicated that the park land is in fact owned by the Council. There is a Natural Heritage Agreement protecting the native vegetation. 
Finances
$850 in bank account. 
Review of Adelaide Hills Council Community Meeting
Thanks to Peter for an excellent presentation. Positive views on the meeting and engagement with Councillors. Graham's silhouette was a great success. Report in The Courier. 
Other Progress
Community Picnic: marques, what alternative plans if the weather is bad? Continue into the evening with a bonfire? Peter presented an excellent concept document for the community picnic. People bring picnic baskets, also local groups could sell food. History Group could have displays. Cricket club rooms with children art displays, tea rooms. Costume competition and fashion parade. 100 beach balls. Lennie the centipede for the centenary. Gold Coin donation. Silent auctions, memorability et cetera. BYO alcohol. Not selling alcohol. Prioritise non-profit groups for catering. Speeches about the Centenary, promote the Park as well. 

Proposed time and date: 11:00am Sunday 15th October 2017. The 22nd is a second choice. 

ACTION TABLE

	Person
	Action
	Completion

	Leah K
	get ideas from kids on the silhouettes
	next meeting

	Cam Stafford
	to approach the Peramangk people on silhouette idea/involvement
	next meeting

	Karen
	put up notices at the post offices about meetings
	prior to meeting

	Chris Grant
	send out a reminder of the meeting
	2 days prior to meeting

	all
	establish a sub-committee to organise Community Picnic
	next meeting

	Danny
	put together a package to present to AHC
	next meeting

	
	
	


Next meeting:  7:30pm Tuesday the 2nd August at the Lenswood Primary School. 
Close: 9:21pm
Lenswood and Forest Range Community Association Inc.
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